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where it was generated.  He indicated the new model proposed the exclusion of 
non-resident weighted student credit hours, including Western Undergraduate 
Exchange (WUE) students so that the General Fund appropriation only was based on 
the work product of Nevada residents.  Chancellor Klaich pointed out that if the 
committee wanted NSHE to be entrepreneurial then retention of the out-of-state tuition 
would make the system responsible for making that retention profitable at the respective 
institutions. Other recommendations for the model included basing it on course 
completions rather than enrollments, and accounting for a research mission of the 
universities by adjusting upper-division, master’s and doctoral weighted student credit 
hours.  The model also reflected a base administrative support for small community 
colleges, which would be phased out as the college grew.  Lastly, he said operation and 
maintenance of buildings would be in the model; however, staff was struggling on how 
to make that issue work.  Referring to pages 7 and 8, Chancellor Klaich said NSHE staff 
worked with the National Center for Higher Education Management Systems 
(NCHEMS) and asked them to prepare a draft instructional matrix that reflected various 
costs of clusters, which were listed from the lowest to the highest cost (page 7).  After 
NCHEMS provided the draft matrix, NSHE staff catalogued every course offered in the 
system and gave it back to NCHEMS for their recommendations of weighting assigned 
to the various clusters (page 8).  The weightings were derived from cost studies 
performed in Texas, Ohio, Illinois and Florida.  He explained the weightings were cost 
informed because these states had done cost studies for many years and had years of 
longitudinal data that showed relevant trends that were consistent among those states.  
He said it was important to rely on the longitudinal data from the other states rather than 
trying to do a cost study in Nevada mainly because of time, but also because it might 
only reflect a conglomeration of past decisions that might have been good, bad or 
inefficient.    
 
Chairman Horsford asked about NCHEMS, who they were and their affiliation with 
NSHE.  He thought they had produced some significant conclusions and although it was 
important to rely on information from other places, it needed to be an “apples to apples” 
comparison.   
 
Chancellor Klaich said NCHEMS had consulted with the state of Nevada and with 
NSHE, including the Assembly Bill 203 (2003 Session) study.  He had hired NCHEMS 
twice to obtain data from other states to help with policy information.  He said NSHE did 
not have a formal affiliation with NCHEMS.   
 
Chairman Horsford asked if NCHEMS was a consultant to NSHE and if it was a private 
company or associated with another organization or entity. 
 
Chancellor Klaich said NCHEMS consulted the system as well as nationally.  
He indicated NCHEMS was located in Boulder, Colorado and he did not know the actual 
organization, but it was possibly a 501C-3.  In his opinion, NCHEMS was more 
knowledgeable about higher education funding than any other entity he knew.  
Chancellor Klaich said it was critical for the selected consultant to the committee to take 
a hard look at the matrix.  If the matrix was discovered not to work, then the whole 
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